
Postgraduate Doctor in Training (PGDiT) 

checks LTFT guidance on the website 

and has a discussion with their Training 
Programme Director (TPD). A suitable 

post is agreed in principle.

 LTFT application and approval

(to be read in conjunction with the HEE LTFT SOP)

YesNo

PGDiT 

has the 
right to 

appeal

PGDiT emails 
completed 

application form to 

School admin team

Is Associate Dean support required?

Yes No

School admin team 
refer to Professional 

Support for a 

meeting with an AD 

Associate Dean

Associate Dean 

meets with the 

PGDiT.  They make 

recommendations to 

the PGDiT and the 

TPD

The LTFT status is 

approved in principle by 

HEE.  TPD adds detail to 

forthcoming rotation

TPD writes to 
PGDiT with 

rationale

In cases of 12 weeks notice or less, the TPD 

confirms to the School admin team which Trust 

should be approached.  School admin contact 

the  employing Trust in writing and ask them to 

accomodate

Able to 
accommodate

Not able to 

accommodate

HR write to the 
School Admin 

Team, the PGDiT   

with rationale

DiT has 

the right to 

appeal

TPD holds application until a 

further opportunity arises, 

unless enacts at the next 

rotation date 

HR write to the 

PGDiT and the 

School admin team 

with confirmation

Usual HR new 

starter process 

commences

Is supernummerary 

funding required?

Yes

No

TPD reconsiders 

post options and 

discusses with the 

DiT.  Application 

form may be 

redrafted

PGDiT may contact 

the HEEYH 
Professional Support 

team for further 

advice, if appropriate

PGDiT may contact 

Professional 

Support for further 
advice, if 

appropriate

Is the TPD able to support in the required time?

Under normal circumstances, the employing Trust will accomodate all requests with more than 

12 weeks notice, in line with the HEE LTFT SOP. LTFT status will be clearly identified on the 

rotation and communicated in line with Code of Practice requirements

The meeting with 

an Associate Dean 

will not delay the 

ongoing approval 

process

Employers should 

contact HEE via the Lead 

Deputy Postgraduate or 

Business Manager if 

increased requests for 

LTFT are causing a 

service issue.

Yorkshire and the Humber

Does the Deputy PGDean approve?
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